
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

A warm welcome to 2023. I hope that all of our families have been able to 

have a fun and relaxing time during the last couple of weeks and it’s provid-

ed an opportunity to re-charge the batteries for what is the shortest half 

term of the school year! 

 

Routines are now fully established for an all systems go start to 2023. It is with 

this in mind that I need to remind you that as part of our safeguarding sys-

tems, we need to know where children are. If they are ill please use the 

Gateway app to report this, or ring and leave a message on the school 

phone.  

If you know in advance of an absence, please ask for an absence request 

form from the front office. Whilst holiday requests are unlikely to be author-

ised, we want to continue to work with families to ensure that children are in 

school as much as possible. 

 

I love taking the opportunity to look through the calendar at the many 

events that we have coming up at the Junior School between now and 

Easter. It certainly will be a busy one, with lots of clubs happening, some 

with tournaments at the end of them, trips to enhance learning opportuni-

ties, productions from both year 3 and 4, class assemblies, parent’s evenings 

and charity days, including World Book Day and Red Nose Day. You can 

find out more about your child’s learning, with the Learning Webs that you 

will receive next Friday. 

 

Jamie Sullivan 

Head of School 
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DATES 

 

Return to school 

4th January 

 

Art Day 

6th January 

 

 

Spring Term 

Learning Webs 

sent home 

 13th January 

 

 

Year 5 Music  

Concert @ Great 

Hall, Exeter Uni-

versity 

20th January 

 

 

Y4 Production 

7th and 8th Febru-

ary 5.00pm 

 

 

Year 5 Sleeping 

with Sharks trip 

9th and 10th  

February 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Champion 

The following children received school awards in reading, writing or maths during 

the last month: 

Reading: Robert (3P) and Max (6M) 

Writing: Robing (5J) and Luna (3P) 

Maths: Oscar (4B) and Manha (4G) 

 



 Lunchtimes 

School Council - Spring 2023! 

 

It’s time for new elections in each class to 

choose the new School Council Representa-

tives.  

Whilst some children may want to continue in 

the role, there are so many children that want 

to be part of this that we want to give as many 

the chance to help discuss school issues and 

learn important leadership responsibilities.  

The children meet with Mrs Padbury each 

Thursday at 12.30pm to plan their next ven-

ture. 

Thank you to the 12 children who have con-

tributed so much during the autumn term. I’m 

sure some will want to put themselves for-

ward again next year. 

 

 

From the start of this term we have altered our lunchtimes so that they now run from 

12.00 until 1.00pm for all children. The children will still eat at the same time as they 

always have. This is 12.00 for year 3 and 4 children and 12.30 for year 5 and 6 chil-

dren. The major difference sees the older children going out to play first and then 

coming in for lunch. All activities that the children currently have access to remain 

the same. The children have embraced the change of routine really well and talk-

ing to the older ones, they are liking the chance to play first and then have their 

lunch. 

 Year 5 Production 

What a performance! 

 

Our year 5 children treated us to 2 nights of brilliant 

singing and acting with their show, just before Christ-

mas. This was the first time for many of the children per-

forming in front of a large audience, but they did so 

with such confidence. Thank you to our year 5 team for 

putting this together and the kind donations from the 

audience, which have been sent to Barnardo's. 

Christmas Carol Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

36 children, who have been attending our 

Christmas Carol Club, went and visited the 

residents of the Old Rectory to sing them their 

favourite songs. 

Thank you to Mrs Padbury for organising the 

visit and Mrs Jackson, who has been helping 

to teach some of the songs, along with Miss 

Beal.   



School Office Notice  

 

Thank you to parents who are using the different forms of 

communication to report your child’s absence. Please con-

tinue to report each day’s absence, this is really help-

ing save us time and know that all children are safe. 

All messages sent from the school go to the app first, so 

please ensure that you have your notifications on, so 

that you don’t miss anything.  

Winter Fair 
On the last Thursday before the end of term, our year 6 children completed their unit of work 

on becoming entrepreneurs, by running stalls at the Winter Fair. All of the children had spent 

much time in lessons thinking about what makes a successful business and planning and 

preparing their stalls.  

There was a great variety of games and challenges for the rest of the children to visit and to 

help raise some money for the school. We understand that not all children are able to be 

brought back to school by parents for a more tradition School Fair and this way, everyone 

gets to attend this fabulous end of year event. Thank you for supporting this.  

PE Kits 
There are a couple of changes as to which days your child needs to wear their PE 

kit to school this half term. Please check below to see if this affects your child. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

The assembly focus this half term will be Hope. Alongside this 

our learning in Personal, Social, Health Education (PSHE) les-

sons across the school will be Dreams and Goals. 

We will be encouraging children to consider that often we may 

know the end destination/ place we want to get to in our learn-

ing but also to reflect on the way to get there and how this is 

full of ups and downs and twists and turns, and that we may feel uncomfortable or excited some-

times. Not every dream is easy to achieve so we have to go through the ups and downs to get 

there. 

Together we will think of dreams or goals that are important to us. Perhaps it is a long term one, 

or it might be one to do with their learning in school, or even something they want to achieve to-

day. Together we hope to celebrate many successes and achievements of dreams and goals as 

we move forwards with the year. 

Monday 5B, 5P, 6AE 

Tuesday 4B, 5J, 4G, 3C 

Wednesday 3P, 6M 

Thursday 3T, 4W, 6MK 

Friday  



 

 


